Contemplation and Conversation: Second Sunday of Easter, April 24, 2022
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From Rev. Heather Leffler:
It is easy for me to put myself in Thomas’ place. I have no doubt he wanted the women’s story to be true when they returned from the tomb. But how could anyone rise from the dead? When the disciples told him how Jesus had appeared in the locked room and spoken with them, I have no doubt he wanted to believe. But how could someone just appear in a locked room?
We owe Thomas so much. His willingness to share his doubt not only gives us another story of the resurrected Jesus, it also assures us that Jesus never gives up on us. If Thomas needed to see him and touch his wounds, Jesus would be there for him. 
In the same way, God is open to our questions and doubts as much as our beliefs. It is in engaging the scriptures and exploring our faith that we grow in relationship with the One who Is Holy Mystery and Wholly Love. When we ask our questions instead of memorizing and repeating someone else’s answers, we find new paths for our lives and deepening relationships with our neighbours. 
Contemplation and Conversation
When has asking questions or expressing your doubts, led you to a new way of knowing the Holy One 
or opened the door for someone else to connect to God in a new way?
Prayer
Resurrected Lord, thank you for your compassionate response to Thomas.
Letting him touch your hands and side assured him of your resurrection.
Responding to his doubt assures us that our questions are as important 
… maybe more important than our beliefs. 
Help us continue to ask questions so we can grow deeper into the mystery of your love. Amen.
Whether you are at home trying to help slow the spread of the virus,
working to help care for those who are impacted most by COVID-19
or working to keep some normalcy in this time,
may you know God’s deep and abiding love in your life.
Know you are a valued part of our Rockwood and Stone United Church families. 

Further Conversation … Would you like to talk more about today’s reflection? Email Heather at hleffler@rogers.com. Following worship next Sunday, she will invite others to join you in a Zoom break out room to share in further conversation.

Our Rockwood Stone Family
If you missed today’s worship service, email rockwoodstoneuc@gmail.com for a YouTube link.
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One of the gifts of our United Church is that we know that we don’t need to have all the answers. During the Wonder Café campaign, we left the easy answers to the E-Z Answer Squirrel and invited people to share their questions with the church. To see the E-Z Answer Squirrel go to https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=njuq0NundBE. 

A gift of belonging to a church is that the practice of gathering together for worship … to pray, sing, listen to scripture and share how God touches our lives – helps us grow in deeper relationship to God and each other. With COVID-19 keeping us at home and physically distant from our Stone or Rockwood families, we are missing each other. We are offering this practice of sharing beyond Sunday morning to deepen our connection. Each week you will be offered a picture, a scripture and a question for contemplation, as well as a short reflection for you to contemplate, have conversation with people in your life and/or join an online conversation on our Rockwood Stone Facebook page.
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